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Upcoming Women’s Ministry Events 
 

Saturday April 22nd at 4pm  
Bunco & Taco’s 

 
Saturday May 13th at 2pm 

Women’s Tea 

Please watch for more information in the 
Sunday Bulletins & May LINK! 



Dear Church Family,          
 

At the heart of our Christian faith is the story of a man who dies on a cross and on the 
third day is raised again to life.   

 
The story begins on the evening before the man’s death when he gathers with his      

followers.  First, the man reaffirms his love for them.  Then, he tells them that the bread 
and the cup of the meal they are sharing represent his body and blood which will be broken 
and shed for them, for the forgiveness of their sin. 

  
The story continues with the crucifixion of the man.  We struggle with the cross. We  

prefer the more appealing aspects of following the man - whether it’s to a party where he 
changes water to wine, to a sunlit beach where he preaches from a boat, or to a breezy 
hillside where he feeds thousands.  But to the cross? Who wants to go there? Yet, go we 
must for it is at the cross that we recognize the price he paid for our sin. 

The Good Friday Service in the Sanctuary on Friday, April 7 at 6:00pm helps us come 
to the cross of Jesus. 

  
Many people believed that the death of the man ended his story.  He had apparently 

failed in his mission and the God he claimed as his Father had seemingly rejected him.  
They were mistaken!  On the third day God raised the man from the dead.  God’s act      
restored life to the man, and through the man life will be restored to all who are dead in 
their sin.  Come celebrate God’s new life, and invite a friend who may also want to hear the 
Good News of God’s love for them. 

Two Easter Services are offered on Sunday, April 9: 
 9:00am Contemporary Easter Service in our Sanctuary. 
 11:00am Traditional Easter Service in our Sanctuary. 
 
Join us for Easter Brunch: 

Between the Easter services, beginning at 10:00am in Fellowship Hall, the        
Membership and Fellowship ministry teams of our church will serve Easter Brunch.  
Join us and enjoy the Christian community made possible by Christ’s resurrection. 

 
Child Care is offered during both services, with Children’s Church during the 9:00am     

service.  An Easter Egg Hunt is held for the children between the services. 
 

The Worship Services will be live streamed. 

 
 

       The Lord is Risen! 
             Pastor Steve 



Holy Week Schedule 
 

12-Hour Prayer Vigil – April 7th 
6:00am-600pm on April 7th in our Sanctuary. 

Sign up for one-hour time slots in Fellowship Hall or by calling 

the church office. 
 

Good Friday Worship Service – April 7th 
6:00-7:00pm, in our Sanctuary. 

A worship service commemorating the final hours of our  

Lord’s life on earth as he suffered death upon the cross. 
 

Easter Sunday Worship – April 9th 
in our Sanctuary 

9:00am – Contemporary Easter Celebration 

11:00am – Traditional Easter Celebration 
 

Join us between the Easter Services for Brunch (10:00am)  
Our Fellowship and Membership Ministry Teams will serve 

brunch in Fellowship Hall. 
 

Child Care will be provided for all Worship Services 

Worship Services will be live streamed (www.congopres.org) 



Mark your Calendars: April 2nd 
Join us monthly as we celebrate with cake during Fellowship Hour for a special Happy 

Birthday Celebration for our Friends and Members!  Stop by this month for some cake, cof-
fee & conversation for your special birthday month! 

 

1st  Julia Williams 
2nd  Bobbi Matousek 
3rd  Molly Zimmerer 
10th  Bob Franklin 
12th  Rick Crane & Ella Rudolph 
13th  Ryanne Travis & Larry Courtney 
15th  Denis Hackwith & Paul Schrette 
16th  Ryan Katzenberger 
17th  Brad Peer & Becky Schroeder 
18th  Kaitlyn Carpenter & Kason Van Buren 
20th  Judy Delka & Cliff Matousek 
21st  Melanie Gibler & Mark Peterson 
22nd  Dan Rudolph 
23rd  Krista Solem 
24th  Melissa Thomson, Megan McKown & Anna Walden 
26th  Logan Hibbard,  Kirsten Kaiser  
   & Lynn Ridinger 
27th  Lori Coons  & Beth Katzenber..ger 
28th  Jim Schroeder 
30th  Lane Riggs 
 

May God BLESS  you  today ,   
tomorrow and always… .  

H APPY  B IRTHDAY ! !  



Join Us For Easter Brunch !  



9:00am Contemporary Service   
This worship offers a relaxed way to praise our Lord.  Our talented 
Song Team leads our music.  Children’s Church is available for kids  

entering Kindergarten thru 5th grade, with nursery for the younger 
ones.   

11:00am Traditional Service   
This worship is traditional with hymn selections and special music  
offerings.  Nursery is available for children 1st grade and younger. 

9:00am and 11:00am Livestream 

The Worship Services are livestreamed on our  

website: www.congopres.org, and can be viewed at any time during the 

following week. 

10:00am Combined Service on April 2 

We are offering a Combined Worship Service on the first Sunday of April 

and May – on these Sundays it will replace the regular 9am and 11am 

services.  The Service will meet at 10am, combining elements of our 9am 

and 11am worship. 

As parking is a bit tighter on our Combined Worship Sundays, please do 

not park in the church parking lot unless you need close-in access to the 

church, reserving our parking lot spaces for those with physical           

limitations.  There is plenty of parking on the side streets around the 

church (which is unrestricted on Sundays), and in the LCSC parking lot 

across from the Activities Center. 

http://www.congopres.org


Middle  School  
(6 th ,  7 th  & 8 th  grades )  

Sundays  5 :30  ~  6 :30pm  



BELL CHOIR LOOKING FOR NEW MEMBERS! 
 

The bell choir (called ‘Ring Alleluia!’) is seeking new members!  Thanks to a 
generous memorial gift four years ago, we have five octaves of bells and 
hand chimes, but post-COVID we have only enough ringers to regularly play 
two, maybe three, octaves.  It would be wonderful to hear the awesome 
sound of all of our bells again!   

Ringing in a bell choir is a team effort.  A set of bells is just one         
instrument like a piano, one bell is the equivalent of one key.  Unlike a piano, 
it usually takes a team of ringers to be able to play a set of bells—the more 
bells, the more ringers required.  Working together as a team makes ringing 
fun and builds bonds between us.  The end product glorifies God!   

Ringing bells in a bell choir is much easier than playing most other       
instruments.  You can learn the basics with a few lessons.  It’s a plus if you 
have some knowledge of reading music—note values (e.g., whole, half,     
quarter), time signatures (e.g., 4/4, 3/4, 2/4), so that you can tell when to 
ring your bells, but we can teach you if you don’t.  The goal would be to 
have someone without any prior experience ringing with us by fall.   

All adults and kids in middle or high school are welcome.  Younger children 
should begin with the chime choir, which hopefully will get started again next 
fall.  A serious commitment to coming to practices every week is the main 
requirement.  A bell choir can’t play very well with missing team members.  
Our rehearsal times are on Thursdays from 5:15 pm to 6:15 pm, but we might 
be able to adjust that.  If you like listening to bells, you’d get to hear them 
every week at practice!   

 If this sounds like something you or your child would like to do, please    

contact our director, Greg Thompson, at 509-758-2622 or 

greg.thompson4@icloud.com.  If you’re not sure or have questions, feel free 

to talk to Greg or to any of our current ringers.  We’d love to have you!! 

Worship the LORD with gladness; come  
before him with joyful SONGS. 

 

Psalm 100.2 

mailto:greg.thompson4@icloud.com


There is a place for you in  
 

The Story 
 

A Weekly Wednesday Evening MidWeek Program  

Led by Pastor Steve in Fellowship Hall 
 

We meet from 6pm to 7pm 
 

preceded by a light dinner at 5:30pm 
  

What is The Story?  The Story is a condensed chronological Bible.  

Through Wednesday evening videos, teaching and conversation, 

we will see how our story aligns with God’s Story.  The Story was  

offered to our congregation in the fall of 2015 and spring of 2016.  

Many picked up copies of The Story at that time, and we will be  

using the same edition as then.  If you do not have The Story, please 

pick up your copy from the table in Fellowship Hall. 

Midweek will not meet on April 5th 



New Staff Position 
 Our church has begun the search for a part-time Director 
of Youth Ministry.  The position description is on our website 
under “Information.”  If you know someone for this position, 
please ask them to contact Pastor Steve at the church.  

Trust in the Lord with all your heart, And lean not on your own   
understanding; In all your ways acknowledge Him, and He shall  

direct your paths.  Proverbs 3:5-6 

NEW MEMBER CLASS 
SATURDAY, APRIL 29 

9:00 – 11:30AM in FELLOWSHIP HALL 

 

Are you actively involved in the life and ministry of Congregational-Presbyterian Church but have 
not yet made the commitment of membership? Would you like to hear more about our church and 
our vision for ministry?  Would you like to deepen your connection with the people and ministries of 
our church?  Then, the New Member Class is for you. 
 

Through the New Member Class, you will be able to explore what we as a faith community believe, 
interact with Pastor Steve and other leaders of our church, and have a chance to discuss any ques-
tions you may have before deciding whether you would like to become a member of our congrega-
tion.  Attending a New Member Class does not require that you join, but it will give you the neces-
sary information to decide about membership. 
 

The next New Member Class will meet in Fellowship Hall on Saturday, April 29, 9:00 – 11:30am.  A light 
breakfast will be served.  Please contact the church office (208-743-4444) to sign up for the class 
and to let us know if you need child care. 
 

If you are interested in church membership but unable to attend this class, Pastor Steve will be glad 
to meet with you personally to discuss membership.  Please contact him at the church by phone 
(208-743-4444) or you can email him at stevew@congopres.org. 



The Friday Morning Women’s Bible Study 

meets weekly in the chapel at 10am.  

Beginning, Friday, April 14th,  we 

are studying the Book of 

Colossians. For more information 

please contact Gayle Beck. 

Women’s Christian Book Club will meet again on Monday April 3rd at 10am in 

the Chapel. Please contact Marilyn Kidder for more information.   

A new Divorce Care class has started.  

If you are interested in the   

attending Divorce Care class please 

contact John or Loa Vornholt. 

Men’s Bible Study - Pastor Steve leads the Bible study and discussion every 

Wednesday morning, 6:45-7:45am - we are currently in the book of          

Revelation.  Enjoy coffee and donuts, and experience great fellowship with men 

of the church. 



Monday Night Ladies’ Bible Study  will meet on April 10th and  

April 24th in the Administration Building Conference room at 

6:45pm.  All are welcome.  Please contact Rona Meske for more 

information.   

Women’s Association will meet again on April 10th. The meeting will begin at 

10am in Fellowship Hall. Hostesses for April are Joyce Roberts and Micki 

Mennet-Martin; and Peggy Fulton will deliver the devotion.  Pastor Steve will 

be continuing is program on The Bible in C.S. Lewis’s The Chronicles of   

Narnia.  For more information please contact Peggy Fulton. 

If you are interested in learning 

more about the CPC Online Alpha 

Course please contact Cliff or 

Bobbi Matousek. 

Deep Roots: Theology for Today This weekly conversation on Tuesdays,        

3-4:pm in the Chapel, is coordinated by Tom Boubel and facilitated by Tom 

and other members of the group.  All are welcome to join us for the  

reading of important Christian texts aimed at enriching our lives today. 



College Scholarship 

 

Application will be taken until May 31, 2023 
 

Through the generosity of former and current members and friends of our congregation, a trust 
fund has been established for the purpose of furthering educational opportunities for members of 
our congregation and others who are or have been involved in the life and ministry of our church.  
The trust fund yields an annual interest which is used by our Congregational-Presbyterian Church 
Fund Ministry to award scholarships to students. The CPC Fund ministry is excited to announce that 
the application for our 2023-2024 College Scholarship is now available.  The CPC Fund Ministry has 
set the following guidelines: 

1.  The recipient must be a member of our congregation or active in the Congregational- 
  Presbyterian Church youth program at the present time, or previously if now in   
  college or going back to school. 

2.  The award is renewable annually upon application, for a maximum of four years,           
  toward certification or an associate, bachelor or graduate degree. 

3.  Awards will be granted to: 
  *Those graduating from high school and going on to college 

  *Current undergraduate and graduate students 

  *Those in vocational training 

  *Those in career changes 
 
Applications are available in Fellowship Hall, in the church office, and online at www.congopres.org/
information. 

 

The Diane Ashburn-Wilmonen College Scholarship  
 

Application will be taken until May 1, 2023 
 

“God is using me to tell others about Jesus,” Diane said of her 7-year journey with breast cancer.  
In August, 2002, her family and friends celebrated her life and ministry in our church by  
establishing a college scholarship for a first time or returning college student who is a member or 
friend of the church.  This year’s scholarship is for $1,200. 
 
Applications are available in Fellowship Hall, in the church office, and online at  
www.congopres.org/information. 

 

Br truly GLAD there is 
WONDERFUL JOY ahead. 

1 Peter 1:6 



 Kairos has more than 30,000 volunteers who serve in 500+ 

prisons and communities in 37 states and 9 foreign countries. Kairos 

sprang from the Cursillo movement and is supported by volunteers 

from 4th Day ministries such as Cursillo, Via de Cristo, Walk To  

Emmaus, and Tres Dias as well as volunteers from Christian church-

es. Kairos embraces a diverse group of volunteers working together 

to fulfill Christ's call to action in Matthew 25:36. Kairos is a minis-

try where volunteers work together as the body of Christ and set 

aside denominational differences to serve together and to embody 

the true meaning of church. 
  

 The goals of Kairos Outside are to:  

  • Provide a safe place  

  • Offer unconditional love & acceptance in a Christian setting 

  • Foster spiritual growth and community  

  • Promote participation in small groups  

  • Create an opportunity for a relationship with God. 
 

“ I was shown unconditional love. I was told God just wanted 

to be my friend and I wanted so very much to have a friend. I 

clung to that simple concept like a drowning woman. This was 

the beginning of the journey to where I am today.”   

         -Kairos Outside Guest 

 

Kairos Outside of Eastern WA will have an outside weekend on 

May19-21, 2023.  For more information, please contact Kate 

Nowlin at 208-816-9565 or kjnowlin@yahoo.com. 



MAY  LINK DEADLINE IS MONDAY APRIL 17TH 

We are in need of 4 to 6 volunteers that are 
interest in helping assemble the LINK each 

month.  Volunteers are currently meeting on 
the 4th Tuesday at 9am in the church office 

Conference Room.  In April the date for 
LINK assembly is Tuesday April 25th, If you 
are interested please join us on April 25th or 

contact Anna in the office.  
 

Articles may be sent via email to annab@congopres.org or 
brought to the church office. Articles received past the deadline 
will not be guaranteed submission.  

NEW LED LIGHTING FOR FELLOWSHIP HALL 
 

Rich Goodwin, Facilities Manager, reported that on March 21, 2023 Flerchinger  
Electric replaced all the florescent lights in Fellowship Hall, kitchen area, and  
restrooms with LED tubes.  This will result in a 75% saving in electricial usage for the 
most utilized building at Congregational-Presbyterian Church.  Avista Utilities provided 
a rebate to help with the cost of the retrofit.  Additionally, three new exit sign were 
replaced with emergency lights connected to provide lighting when the power goes out. 
 



 All women in the church are invited to our 

April meeting, April 10, 2023 at 10:00 in           

Fellowship Hall.  We will be celebrating spring 

and Easter with our hostesses, Joyce Roberts and 

Micki Mennet-Martin.  Lori Clarke will give the 

devotion and Joyce will be leading the meeting.  

We have so enjoyed our discussions this year 

about the books in the Chronicles of Narnia and 

we will discuss the last book, The Last Battle by 

C.S. Lewis.  Pastor Steve will lead the discussion.  

Please put this date on your calendars for         

refreshment of your body and soul.  



 Congregational Presbyterian church is looking forward to  

serving with Prison Fellowship’s Angel Tree with our Easter and 

Birthday program this year 2023. 

 Thank you all for the prayers and your generous commitments 

to giving children’s Easter gifts and Easter cards to the         

caregivers and the Easter Cards including personal encouraging 

messages to the inmates.  We have had nothing but positive      

responses from all the recipients. 

    

 We are asking for your help and prayers regarding the      

Prisoner Fellowship Angel Tree Coordinator at CongoPres 

Church for the remainder of 2023 and 2024. 

 If anyone has been thinking about where they would like 

to be a significant part of an exciting and blessed ministry at 

Congregation Presbyterian Church this might be the one.  

For more information please contact Tina Lantz or Patti 

Mann or CongoPres Office. 



Jo in  us every  
 

Monday ,  Wednesday  &  
Fr iday  

 

at  9am  
 

No Class:  

Friday April 7th 
Monday April 10th 

 Guest   speaker ,  Julie  Hooley ,  of  the  Washington State  Alzheimer ’s 
Association ,  will  give  a  60 -minute  power point  presentation on   
understanding  the  difference  between  dementia  and Alzheimer ’s ,  along  with  
the  stages ,  risk  factors ,  research  and treatments .  

Senior Ministries Picnic 
When:  Thursday May 25th 

Where:  Herreth Park 
Time:  12pm 

The Senior Ministries picnic will be May 25th at Herreth Park at noon,  Those who 
chose to take the church bus should be at Fellowship Hall by 11:15am as the bus will load 
at 11:30am.  The food will be provided by CongoPres.  There will be a sign up sheet in 
Fellowship Hall. 

What :   Alzheimer 's  Awareness  
When :   Thursday  April  20 th  

Where :   Fellowship Hall  
Time :   11 am  



Thank you so very much for your prayers, donations and 
access to the Resource Room in Helen's House for my 
daughter Ashley and her two children Aracely and Marcela 
as they had a house fire and lost everything. It meant and 
helped so much! They have a new place they are living in 
now and the girls are able to still be in the same school. 
God is good, All the time! 
 

Blessings, 
 

Shari Rhodes  

This  month 's  needs :  

Food Bank Sunday  
Apr i l  16th  

These items may be brought to Fellowship Hall 
and deposited in the grocery cart. Donations are 

taken to the Community Action Partnership 
Food Bank. Thank you! 

 Beans 
 Vegetables (variety) 
 Spaghetti Sauce 
 Spaghetti Noodles 
 Pork n’ Beans 
 Pasta Meals 

 Soup 
 Tuna 
 Meats 
 Chili 
 Beef Stew 
 Fruit 



 

Did you know that child-

care is provided at every 

service at CongoPres? Our 

nursery is open on Sun-

days and for all worship 

services! Loving child care 

for infants through age 

four is provided for the 

Sunday 9:00 a.m. Contemporary Service beginning at 8:50 

a.m.  Your child is welcome to remain in the nursery until Fel-

lowship Hour ends at 11:00am.  Childcare for ages 1st grade 

and younger is available during the 11:00 a.m. Traditional  

Service.   

Hey, Congo-Pres Kids!  

You’re invited to  Children’s 

Church each Sunday morn-

ing! Come to the 9:00 a.m. 

Worship Service and right 

after the Young Disciples 

time, all kids who are in Kin-

dergarten (5 years) through Fifth Grade are invited upstairs in 

Pilgrim Hall for Children’s Church!  Each week has a Bible Lesson 

and fun activities. 

*A note to Parents: Children’s  Church concludes at 10:15 a.m. At 

that time, you may come sign your child(ren) out of Children’s 

Church and take them to the All–Church Fellowship time in Fel-

lowship Hall or allow them to remain upstairs until 10:30 a.m. 

when our child-care providers will take them to the nursery. We 

will not dismiss the children to Fellowship Hall without an adult.   

Who: Any child in the 1st-3rd grades. 

What: Fellowship, games, snacks, and a Bible 

lesson. 

When: Wednesdays from 2:30-5:00 pm. *You 

may arrive anytime between 2:30 and 3:45 

pm. Lessons starts @ 3:45 and Kids’ Club 

ends at 5:00 pm.  

Where: South end of the church building. 

Use outside ramp to enter classroom below 

the sanctuary.  

In April , we will be talking about, Palm Sun-

day, Easter, and starting a new unit titled, 

“Surprises”. Stories can be found in your 

book on pages; 276, 280, and 282. We en-

courage you to engage your child in con-

versation about these exciting lessons. If 

you need a “Growing in God’s Love” book 

or you would like resources to help you fol-

low along at home, please contact Mollee 

Dilling at MolleeD@congopres.org 

Who: Anyone in the 4th or 5th grades. 

What: Games, snacks, Bible lesson, & having 

fun! 

When: Thursdays from 2:30– 5:00 pm. *You 

may arrive anytime between 2:30-3:45 pm. 

Lessons start @ 3:45 and Jolt ends at 5:00 

pm.  

Where: Upstairs in Pilgrim Hall...drop off will 

be in the church parking lot. 

All information regarding camps at Camp Spalding can be 

found on their website (https://campspalding.org). Registration 

opened March 6th. If you need financial assistance there is a 

limited number of scholarships available. You may pick up a 

scholarship form in the church office. 

Join us on the LC lawn between services on 

April 9th for an Easter Egg Hunt! This is for 

all kids ages 0-5th grade. Baskets will be 

provided to the kids. Special thanks to those 

who helped fill the eggs with candy!  



 One of the community organizations our church family 

supports is INTERLINK.  Loren Beauchamp from  

INTERLINK recently visited the mission committee to 

provide an update on their organization.  The mission of 

Interlink is “Providing volunteers to enable the elderly and 

disabled to live independently in their own homes.”  Various 

services include coordinating in-town transportation to 

medical appointments, shopping or recreational events;  

grocery pick-up and delivery; in-home assistance such as 

light-bulb replacement and installation of grab bars to  

reduce risk of falls; and construction of ADA access ramps.    

 This is a very important service to individuals who do not have 

family members available to help them as ongoing needs arise.    

Loren expressed the many benefits their volunteers experience in 

sharing their time in service to others.  During the pandemic, many 

volunteers quit; therefore, they currently have an urgent need for 

volunteers and are earnestly seeking our help to get the message 

out.       

 If you are interested in volunteering (any amount of time is 

appreciated), contact Interlink directly at 509-751-9143.  They 

will provide appropriate training to all volunteers.  Additionally  

volunteer drivers may be reimbursed at 62.5 cents per mile for 

2023.     

A Note of Thanks 

 Our food donation to Red Door Kitchen Ministry was 

well received at First Christian Church.  We received a note 

expressing gratitude for the generous donations which are 

being utilized to provide healthy, balanced meals to      

community members of the LC Valley; “a wonderful example 

of congregations working together to advance God’s    

Kingdom in our valley.”  
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If you would like to be removed from our mailing list or 
start receiving your copy of the LINK by email, please 
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